
 

Frequently Asked Questions (FAQs) for Structural Fumigation Fees 

 

Q.  My company only did one fumigation job this month.  Do I still need to pay the $8 fee? 

 A.  Yes, according to Business and Professions Code Section 8698.1, any company that performs a 

structural fumigation in Los Angeles County must pay of eight dollars ($8) for each fumigation conducted at a 

specific location. 

 

Q.  I only fumigate catering and moving trucks.  Do I need to pay the $8 fee for those fumigations? 

 A.  Yes, structural fumigations of any kind, including fumigating a catering truck or moving truck, are 

included in the Structural Fumigation Enforcement Program and a fee of $8 per fumigation must be paid.   

 

Q.  I submitted my Pesticide Use Report (PUR) online and now I’m going to pay the fumigation fee online, do I 

need to physically send/mail anything to your office? 

 A.  Yes, you must mail or fax a list of the addresses of the completed fumigations to the Headquarters 

Office. The address is 12300 Lower Azusa Rd. Arcadia CA 91006.  The list of addresses is due by the 10th day 

of the following month. 

 

Q.  When is the fumigation fee due? 

 A.  By the 10th of the month following the month of the application.  For example, the fumigation fees 

for January 2018 are due by February 10, 2018.  That means that the fees must be received at the Headquarters 

Office, or paid online, by the 10th day of the month, regardless of the date written on the check.   

 

Q.  I didn’t perform any fumigations this month.  Do I need to pay any fees? 

 A.  No.  However, you still need to send a “negative” Pesticide Use Report to the Headquarters Office 

for that month.  The negative report is due by the 10th day of the following month.  The Structural Pest Control 

Board stamp/sticker is not required for a negative report.   

 

Q.  Now that online fee payment is available, can I still pay the fees by mailing a check to the Headquarters 

Office? 

 A.  Yes, fees may also be paid by check, either in person at the Headquarters Office or by mailing the 

check to the office.   

 

Q.  I still have questions about paying my fumigation fees, who can I call? 

 A.  You may call our Headquarters Office at 626-575-5466, Monday – Thursday, 7:00AM – 5:30PM.  

 

 


